
 

March 31, 2023 

 

Chairwoman Kay Granger                                        Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro 

House Appropriations Committee Republicans       House Appropriations Committee Democrats  

H-307 The Capitol                                                    1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515                                            Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Rio Hondo Community College’s Scenario-based Police 

Training Center project in fiscal year 2024.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

Rio Hondo Community College, located at 3600 Workman Mill Road, Whitter, California, 

90601. The funding would be used to upgrade Rio Hondo Community College’s Scenario-

Based Police Training virtual reality technology.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because this technology would provide recruits with the practical scenario training that 

will prepare them for a career in law enforcement.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 

section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). I 

certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Linda T. Sanchez 

Member of Congress 


